
  

         

         

         

         

  

  

We welcome everyone who is present today and trust 
that you will feel God’s presence as you worship. 
May you feel the warmth of our church family. 

We invite you to return as God leads you. 

PRAYER CORNER: 
 

Merv Stoltzfus and Atlantic Coast Conference 
 

Sharon Stoltzfus: Continued healing and strength  
 

Marvin Detwieler: Recovering at home 
 

The Jr. High Youth Ministry: Pray for God’s blessing on the 
participants and leaders in the Youth Program. 
 

Pray for the team processing the feasibility of hiring an associate 
pastor to focus on the jr. high youth and their families. 
 

Concerns for Prayer Corner: Please send prayer corner concerns to  
Pastor James 

Phone Tree: If you need to have something go over the phone tree, 
please contact Pastor James Wengerd. Cell: 443-366-4693 
If he cannot be reached, contact Gabe Stuckey. Cell: 410-603-8809 
 
 

Bulletin: Please have any information for the bulletin to Gabe Stuckey 
by Thursday. Email: gjs8199@gmail.com; cell phone: 410-603-8809; 
home: 410-957-1858 

7333 Mennonite Church Road, Westover, MD  21871 
Church Web Address: hollygrove.church 

Like us on Facebook 
Church: 410-957-3463 

Pastor/Worship Elder: James Wengerd; Cell: 443-366-4693 
E-mail: james@hollygrove.church 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9-12 
Elders: A.J. King, Marv Bunting, Becky Noble, Lee Daniels  

Deacons: Judy Albrecht-Bunting & Anna Malin 
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Nursery (ages baby to 2)                         
 

Prelude                                                                             Praise Team                                                                             
 

Welcome, Announcements, Call to Worship                  Marv Bunting         
 

Congregational Singing                                               Lowell Stoltzfus 
 

Offering & Offertory                                              Chuck Lenderking                       
 

Pastoral Prayer                                                 Pastor James Wengerd                                              
 

Jr. Children’s Church (Age 2-K)   Brenda Beauchamp & Donna Good                                                                                
 

Children’s Church (Grades 1-3)                        Julie & James Stoltzfus 
 

Song of Preparation                                                    Lowell Stoltzfus 
 

Sermon – “A Call to Christian Piety” 
               Philippians 4:4-5                                Pastor James Wengerd 
 

Hymn of Response                                                     Lowell Stoltzfus  
 

Benediction                                                      Pastor James Wengerd 
 

Doxology                                                                   Lowell Stoltzfus 
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GOD’S SERVANTS MINISTERING SEPTEMBER 18, 2016: 
Prelude:  
Worship Leader: Lee Daniels 
Song Leader: Kenny Good 
Offertory: Kenny Good 
Video portion of the service: Keith Good 
Jr. Children’s Church: Judy Albrecht-Bunting and Kari Pusey 
Children’s Church: Kristen Elliott 
Sermon: Philippians 4:6-7; Pastor James Wengerd 
Librarian: Jean Walter 

MISSIONS CORNER: 
We exist to glorify God through authentic worship, loving others as our self, and making 

disciples of Jesus Christ 
 

Hannah Kurtz led the “Conflict Styles” session of the Women Peace Makers 
Youth and Peace Training Workshop last Saturday in Phnom Penh.  Pray 
for God’s blessings on this witness in Cambodia. 
 

The Children’s Sunday School offering will be collected on Sunday, 
September 25th.  This offering will help support children’s programs of the 
Mennonite Church in Indonesia, where the next Mennonite World 
Conference will be held. 
 

School Supply Project: Mennonite Women is sponsoring their annual 
project to collect school supplies for local needy families.  The beginning 
of the school year is an expensive time of year for families with children in 
school.  Our assistance is helpful.  Any school supplies can be donated.  
Some suggestions are:  composition books, notebook paper, glue 
sticks, pencils, blue and black pens, colored pencils, crayons, scissors,  and 
colored folders with brads and pockets.  There is a box in the foyer that 
you can put your donations in.  If you would like to make a monetary 
donation, you can give that to Karen Good or Terri Smith, and they will 
shop for you. 
 

Mennonite Women Local Mission Project for September: collecting 
children’s socks for Seton Center.    
 

THIS WEEK: 
 

Monday: Holly Grove Christian School Board meeting at 7 p.m. 
 

Wednesday: Men’s Bible Study 7:30 p.m. All men are welcome. 
 

LOOKING AHEAD: 
 

September 22: Elders’ meeting at 5 p.m. 
 

September 25: Annual Business Meeting following a fellowship meal; reports 
are to due to Don Kurtz TODAY 
 

October 22: ACC Fall Assembly at Ridgeview Mennonite Church 
 
 
 

STATISTICS CORNER: 
 

September 4, 2016: 
General Fund: $2,039  MCC (Hannah Kurtz): $36.06 

Attendance: 88 

CHURCH LIFE ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 

Librarian: Kristen Elliott 
 

Sunday Prayer Meeting: 9:00 to 9:15 a.m. in the upper room 
 

Birthdays: Marge Alexander 9/12; Don Kurtz 9/14;  
      Brooke Stoltzfus 9/15; Matt Eby 9/15; Abe Minnich 9/16 

 

Anniversaries: Jon and Katelyn King 9/14 
 

Shop Night at Jerry Henderson’s shop on the third Tuesday of the month at 
6:30 p.m.  
 

If you are not on the Phone Tree Messaging System and would like to be 
added, please fill out a pew card and place in the offering plate. 
 

Congregational Directory updates:  It is time to prepare the annual updated 
directory, due for publication in late September.  Please give Don Kurtz any 
changes and/or additions. 
 

All women are invited to attend a weekend retreat with women from 
Zarephath Christian Church, Zarephath, NJ at Sandy Cove Conference Ctr. 
Sept. 30-Oct. 2nd.  The theme for the weekend is BATTLE READY!  The 
speaker is Sharon Glasgow from Proverbs 31 Ministry. To receive further 
information contact Terri Erbacher at theresaerb@msn.com or 908-334-3113. 
Registration deadline is Sept. 21st. 
 

There is a signup sheet on the bulletin board for anyone interested in being a 
part of a small group. For more information talked to Pastor James.  

HOLLY GROVE BIBLE READING PLAN FOR 2016: 

 September 12, 2016: Romans 11:1-36   Psalm 126-132 

 September 13, 2016: Romans 12:1-13:14  Psalm 133-136 

 September 14, 2016: Romans 14:1-23     Psalm 137-140 

 September 15, 2016: Romans 15:1-33   Psalm 141-145 

 September 16, 2016: Romans 16:1-27   Psalm 146-150 

 September 17, 2016: 1 Corinthians 1:1-31  Proverbs 1-2 

 September 18, 2016: 1 Corinthians 2:1-3:23  Proverbs 3-5 
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